HARNHAM NEIGHBOURHOOD ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 16 June 2010

at St George’s Church Hall, West Harnham
Present:    
Miss Frances Howard (Chairman)
                  
Mrs Pam Goodman, Mrs Mary Poynton, Mr Dennis Smith, Mrs Pat Rycroft, Mr Malcolm Simmons,  Cllr Cheryl Hill, Cllr Ian Tomes, Col Rex Nicholls
Apologies: 
Mr John McGarry, Cllr John Collier, Canon David Scrace 
1.
Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Minutes of the meeting of 14 April 2010

The minutes were read and approved after being proposed by Pat Rycroft and seconded by Mary Poynton.  Minutes to be uploaded to the HNA website.

Action: Malcolm Simmons
3.
Matters Arising


South Wilts Core Strategy Planning Inspection

The Planning Inspector has issued a letter to participants in the examination asking for further comments on the validity of the growth forecasts used, in the light of the proposed abolition of the RSS by the new government.

Since this topic fell outside his HNA mandate, John McGarry had responded as a private individual.  There was a substantial body of opinion opposed to growth on the scale proposed, and in his opinion a new local plan should be developed, based on organic growth rather than top-down targets.

Rex Nicholls also tabled the response he had made on behalf of the Constable Way Residents Association.


Cllrs. Hill and Tomes explained that if no new Core Strategy was in place by 2011, then it would be “open season” for developers when the existing development framework came to an end. 

Nevertheless the meeting felt that residents should not be dissuaded from comment and opposition to the current plan.

Rex Nicholls suggested that it would be useful to circulate our letter to as many public bodies as possible, in order to gain support from all quarters.
Action: Frances Howard
4.
Chairman’s Report

No further matters to report.

5.
Treasurer’s Report


David Barter was unable to attend the meeting.  
6.
Other Reports


Harnham Memorial Hall

Mary Poynton attended the Memorial Hall AGM as HNA representative and was impressed by the excellent refurbishment that had been carried out.

7.
Nominations for potential new committee members 

Carried over to the next meeting
8.
Any Other Business


Malcolm Simmons proposed that the Committee should request a zebra crossing opposite All Saints Church.  Letter to be sent to Paul Shaddock in the Housing Department in Endless Street.
Action: Frances Howard 
9.
Date of Next Meeting
7.30pm
Tue 27 July 2010

20 Berkshire Road 

(courtesy of Mrs Mary Poynton)
10.
Other Meeting Dates for 2010

7.30pm

15 Sept 2010 (AGM)
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